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The September session in Cluj 2003 was both instructive and path-opener for me. I was recruited in the team of young anthropology teachers as researcher, that only had the occasion, until present, of leading small student teams for their field-work; it was a surprise for me to find out that for the organizers I – me and the domain I represent, which is traditional ethnology and folklore – were of enough interest as to allow my participation in a program which is basically dedicated to people with true experience in teaching and working with students, mainly in anthropology. I thereby read across the lines and found out that for the organizers it was crucial to widen the perspective of ‘traditional’ anthropology with every possibly useful orientation available; I really appreciate this effort, usually absent, of not ignoring the different approaches that actually form the very generous field of anthropology, being also convinced, after an MA in cultural anthropology and after this summer school (besides the original historical and ethnological BA) that we truly need each other’s perspective. We truly need to communicate, scientifically speaking.

The content of the courses and seminaries at the 2003 Cluj-Napoca summer school were well chosen and provoking. This was seen on the occasion of the discussions. These topics addressed, in a way or in another, all of us (the students) and enabled very instructive dialogues, also informal, between us and with the invited professors. New paths were highlighted for most of us, I believe, and also new ways of dealing with them. I remain convinced that after this meeting it depends on us whether we get or not the fruition of the opportunities we were, in a way or another, indicated.

The most important, I believe, conclusion I withdrew after the seminar was a change in the attitude of the anthropology scholar: all along my preparation in ethnology and folklore I was repeatedly asked not to interfere with the realities I was observing with the tools of the ethnologist. No practical, social or any other kind of aim was to be pursuit if not the genuine scientific closed discourse, descriptive and interpretative. We were taught and trained not to design any future behavior, not to advance any prediction and certainly not to discuss it with the relevant authorities of a certain community, which had been focused by our field-work. After meeting other – and certainly more recognized – branches of anthropology and their developments, I found out that the aim of our activity is on the contrary that of insuring an authorized interface between the community and its behavior in present, past and future, and the social and political authorities. Therefore, I decided to undergo an implied research within the frames of this HESP project, on a very important issue here, in Romania and here, in Transylvania, which is the situation of the human settlement at Rosia Montana in the Apuseni Mountains, very much endangered by the future gold exploitation by destructive (both at human and ecological scale) technologies and by the governmental conscious abandon. And I would only feel my activity accomplished when and if I would be able to disseminate my results – also in the form of an anthropological film – in such a way as to participate to the changing of fate of the region with its villages, artificially endangered by disappearance.
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